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It is amazing how fast the summer is by.  I know lots of us are enjoying the fun 
activities of summer.  The International Convention was held in Toronto.   
Check the newsletter for the results of the elections. 
 
Our Michigan District Convention will be in Lansing at the Kellogg Center the 
end of August.  There is still time to register.  Go to the Michigan District 
website to register.  Easy and quick to get to and you can attend one day or 
Friday and Saturday. 
 
Many learning workshops are being offered plus an opportunity to meet and 
have fun with your Kiwanian friends from Michigan. 
 
Please also think of bringing friends to our club meetings.  Good speakers and 
let us try to grow our club. 
 
Give any ideas you have to Thom Mann about service.  Kiwanis International 
has also changed our National Service Day to the last Saturday in October (22).  
Mark your calendars. 
 
As always and in service, 
        

Marian   
 
     

 

 

http://www.kiwanis1.org/


 

 

CLUB MEETINGS 

June 7th: Greg Roberts, Senior Executve for Wayne 
County Executive Warren Evans shared events and 
other activities ongoing in Wayne County. We also 
had an interclub as members from the Warren club 
joined us for lunch. 

 

Greg and Barbara Jean 

June 21st: Frank McGee, Program Director for  
Youth Initiatives at the Neighborhood Services 
Organization was our speaker for the meeting. He 
shared information about their wide range of youth 
programmin and entrepreneurial trainings offered 
by his organization.  

 

Frank and Barbara jean 

July 5th: No Meeting (due to July 4th holiday) 

As always, please let Lucas know if you are 
attending a club meeting so he can can give the 
DAC an accurate head count: 
lucas@hacketbrass.com.  
 

JUNE/JULY BIRTHDAYS 
 
Congratulations to our members with birthdays in 

June/July  
June: 

 
¶ Mike Calloway 

¶ Eric Sabree 

¶ Michael Webb 

 
July: 
 
¶ Derrick Glencer 

¶ Chris King 

mailto:lucas@hacketbrass.com


 

 

¶ Richard Marr 

¶ Frank Palazzolo 

¶ Lena Payton-Webb 

¶ Felecia Tyler 

 

BOOKS IN VENDING MACHINES? 

HOW COOL IS THAT!  

Southwest Solutions has been a long time partner 
with Detroit Kiwanis No.1.  So when Southwest 
{ƻƭǳǘƛƻƴǎΩ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜ /ƻƻǊŘƛƴŀǘƻǊ Cheryl Allen sent out 
an email announcing their partnership with Jet Blue 
Airlines and asking for help getting books ready for 
an exciting new program, we knew we had to help.   

On July 22, Lynn Kleiman and Jeanette Harris 
worked in the Goodfellows Warehouse to prepare 
books for inserting in a book dispenser.  The 
dispensers allow children to literally choose a book 
from a vending machine! Kids and families can go 
as many times as they want to get a book. 

Later, they visited the Northwest Activity Center, 
where one of the book dispensers is located to try 
it out. At this time, the vending machines are in 
four locations throughout Detroit.  

 

 

Lynn showing off her Kiwanis connection 

 

 Jeanette and Lynn in front of the book dispenser 



 

 

 

 

books for kids 

In June, DENCAP, the Molina Foundation, and our 
club coordinated efforts to distribute 35,000 new 
workbooks to 45 different community 
organizations serving kids in metro Detroit. This 
ǿŀǎ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ aƻƭƛƴŀΩǎ ІCŀƳƛƭƛŜǎ[ŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ¢ƻƎŜǘƘŜǊ 
campaign focusing on summer reading.  Thanks to 
the Molina Foundation, we also have an additional 
10,000 books in the warehouse for future 
distributions.  

Kiwanis members who participated included: Pat 
DeCarlo, jerry Jones, Joe Lentine Jr. and Sr. and 
Lena Peyton-Webb. There were also Dencap 
employees, Molina employees and friends of our 
Kiwanis members. A few Molina volunteers and our 
own Jerry Jones went to A&W Daycare to read to 
the children there.  

Molina volunteers helping sort books at the warehouse 

 
Jerry Jones with some of the books 

 

 
 
 



 

 

 
Joe Sr. and volunteers 
 

 
All those helping hands 
 

 
Outside our warehouse 
 

 
The reason why we do this good work 

 


